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The government announces plans to tackle prison overcrowding by
increasing the use of electronic tagging and expanding tougher
community sentences. Justice Secretary Shabana Mahmood says the
measures aim to ensure offenders serve their punishment while freeing
up space in overcrowded prisons.

Government Introduces New Measures to
Address Prison Overcrowding

—



Under the new approach, more offenders will be fitted with electronic
tags to monitor their movements, enabling them to serve part of their
sentence in the community rather than in custody. The government will
also intensify unpaid work orders, requiring offenders to contribute to
local projects such as cleaning public spaces or repairing community
facilities. Officials believe this will maintain public safety while reducing
pressure on the prison estate.

Prison overcrowding has been a persistent challenge, with many facilities
operating beyond their intended capacity. The Ministry of Justice warns
that without intervention, the problem will continue to escalate. By
expanding the use of technology and community-based penalties,
ministers say they are taking a “practical step” to manage the issue
without compromising justice.

Mahmood states that the reforms are designed to focus prison resources
on the most dangerous offenders, while still holding others to account for
their crimes.

The plan also includes investment in probation services to strengthen
supervision of offenders in the community. Authorities will work closely
with local agencies to ensure that those serving community sentences
meet their obligations.

However, critics have questioned whether the changes will effectively
deter reoffending. Some legal experts argue that electronic tagging, while
useful for monitoring, may not address underlying behavioural issues.
Others caution that community sentences must be properly enforced to
maintain public confidence.



The government insists the measures will not compromise safety,
pointing to evidence from other countries where similar systems have
reduced prison populations without an increase in crime rates.

Implementation of the new policy is expected to begin later this year, with
further announcements on sentencing reforms anticipated in the coming
months. Ministers say the initiative forms part of a wider justice strategy
to modernise sentencing and improve rehabilitation outcomes.

This approach marks a significant shift in sentencing policy, aiming to
balance the need for punishment with the realities of a stretched prison
system.


